
 

 

CITY OF SAN CLEMENTE 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

DESIGN REVIEW SUBCOMMITTEE 
APRIL 24, 2024 

 
 

Subcommittee Members Present:  Chair M. Steven Camp; Committee Member 
Bart Crandell; Committee Alternate Scott 
McKhann 

 
Subcommittee Members Absent:    Vice Chair Cameron Cosgrove 
 
Staff Present:  Samantha Wylie, Beaches Parks & Recreation Director; Zach 

Rehm, Senior Planner 
 

1. MINUTES 
 

A. Reviewed and filed minutes of the Design Review Subcommittee meeting of 
April 10, 2024 
 

 
2. ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS: 
 
 A. Art on Public Property, Ocean Lifeguard Sculpture – Parque Del Mar 
 
 A request to install one 8’ sculpture on the north side of Parque Del Mar representing 
 San Clemente Marine Safety Lifeguards, proposed by the San Clemente Lifeguard 
 Foundation. 

 
BPR Director Samantha Wylie summarized the staff report and provided a 
presentation on the project. 
 
Greg Hulsizer, President of the San Clemente Lifeguard and Junior Guard 
Foundation provided a presentation on the project. 
 
Chair Camp opened the item for public comment. 
 

There were no public comments. 
 
The Design Review Subcommittee (DRSC) discussed the project, and made the 
following comments either individually or as a group: 
 

• Will it stay bronze or will it patina over time? 

• Will the base of the sculpture be used as a seat? 

• How sturdy the sculpture will be against vandalism? 

• Against the sculpture being located by the pay station. 

• Should have DG to avoid dead grass around it. 

• The sculpture will enhance the view, not block the view. 
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• Suggested a mock-up at the location to see what the best angle is. 

• Keep it away from the bluff because of landslides. 

• The platform of the sculpture should be organic. 

• Wanted to make sure the sculpture is life-size. 

• Brought up the female swimsuit. Should it be one-piece or two-piece, whatever 
is most consistent with the time period? 

• Suggested the sculpture should be about 20 feet away from the sidewalk. 

• Spoke about the lighting element, up-lighting is the best solution. 
 

The Subcommittee recommended the applicant move forward with the project. 
 
 

3. NEW BUSINESS 
  
 None 
 
4. OLD BUSINESS 
  
 None 
 
5. ORAL AND WRITTEN COMMUNICATION 
 
 None 
 
 ADJOURNMENT 
 
 Adjourned to the May 15, 2024 DRSC meeting at 3:00 p.m., San Clemente 
 City Hall, First Floor Community Room, 910 Calle Negocio, San Clemente, CA. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
_______________________________ 
M. Steven Camp, Chair 
 
 
Attest:  
 
 
_______________________________ 
Zach Rehm, Senior Planner 


